
April 2018 Minutes 
 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm. 

 

The minutes for the March meeting, as previously emailed to the members, was approved unanimously. 

 

April Birthdays were recognized as: Ted Hunter, Eric Townson, Michael Josey, David Tilotson, James 

Martin, Ken Means, Chris Baker, Nick Nicholson. 

 

No new members were voted in. 

 

Club Treasure Ken Kayser reported the March Operating Balance of $8,362.62 with a total bank balance, 

including the Future Fund of $7,000.00, of $15,362.62.  Said budget was also unanimously approved by 

all members present. 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

- Michael Holbrook gave thanks to Howard Bass and Chris Baker for fixing the roll-up door on 

the shed. 

- Mark Pfaff said that Heli Event is going as planned as he is still acquiring sponsors. 

- Ken Blackford stated that he still needs to get the Swap Meet posted on the clubs Face Book 

and that once he writes it up John Welcome will help in posting the event on various RC 

websites, such as RC Groups, RC Universe, RC Flight Deck, etc., etc..   

- Chris Baker asked if someone is going to scrape the road.  Club President Charlie Lasley stated 

that he will be out of town for a few weeks, but will do it himself when he gets back. 

- Michael Holbrook asked how the field support is going, in terms of spraying for weeds, seeding, 

etc., etc..  Charlie Lasley said that he did talk to the man who is under contract to spray and 

seed, saying that he was a little ticked off at first, but is ok now.  It was mentioned that the 

seeding will not resume until the fall.  Ken Kayser mentioned that something purple is growing 

up all over the place. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

- It was asked if anyone new of any new plans for King RC.  It was only confirmed as a rumor 

that Chris might open up something small next to the track.  It has also been rumored that 

there is approximately $30,000 of inventory in the store. 

- Charlie Lasley mentioned that the deal of Horizon Hobby acquiring the Tower Hobby / Hobico 

group that owns the Great Planes and Top-Flight brands is officially a done deal. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:17 

 

The 50 / 50 was won by Howard Bass, netting $35.00 while the club gains the same $35.00. 
 
 
Ken A. Blackford         4-3-18 


